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Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Well, I do hope you have had the opportunity to see Ben 
Goldscheider (Year 13) play in the Final of the BBC Young Musician 
of the Year which was broadcast last Sunday? What a performance! 
Ben showed absolute professionalism in a sparkling performance of 
the highest quality. We are so proud of him here at KTS and whilst 
he did not win the award, the profession sees him as a rising star 
and a wonderful advocate for the French Horn. A great advert for 
young people aspiring to be World Class! I have been really 
impressed with the number of students who have watched Ben on 
the television and I know that he is an inspiration to everyone. For 
those of you who have not seen him perform, the programme can 
be seen via iPlayer (BBC4) and is available until 14 June 16. Many, 
many congratulations Ben! 
 

 

   
 
 
I had the privilege of attending the Emil Dale Performing Arts School last Thursday where I watched their 
performance of Grease, the Musical! It was absolutely amazing! You may or may not be aware that Emil 
Dale School run our full time BTEC Musical Theatre course for us and the majority of the cast are on that 
course. Emil Dale has a very impressive record of getting studeƴǘǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΩǎ Ƴƻǎǘ 
prestigious post 18 acting and theatre courses. 
 
I was honoured to attend Buckingham Palace with Mr John Glover MBE on 
Monday. We collected an award from the Duke of Edinburgh Award scheme 
recognising KTS as a school offering an outstanding provision for the DofE 
programme. We are one of only 9 Licenced Schools in Hertfordshire and the 
only state school! Adam Dixon (Year 13) was randomly selected by the DofE 
Scheme in Windsor to attend on behalf of the students of the school.  
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Our public exam period has started very well indeed. Please can I ask parents to check that they know 
ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŜȄŀƳǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƘŜǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘΦ 
 
Please note the INSET dates for the academic year 2016/2017 are confirmed as:  
 

¶ Thursday, 01 September 

¶ Wednesday, 12 October 

¶ Thursday, 13 October 

¶ Friday, 14 October 

¶ Monday, 24 July 
 

More information on all aspects of school life can be found via the school website. 
 
Kind Regards,  
 
Tim Litchfield 
Headteacher 
 
Dates for your diary: 

Saturday 21.5.16 Silver DofE Practice Expedition 1 

Monday 23.5.16 Silver DofE Practice Expedition 1 returns 

Friday 27.5.16 Yr 10 History Battlefields Trip 
Yr 13 Leavers Marquee Party 
Yr 13 Study Leave begins 

School finishes at normal time (3.20pm) 
School returns on Monday, 6th June 

 
 
¸ŜŀǊ ммΩǎ {ƛƎƴƛƴƎ ƻŦŦ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊ ммΩǎ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŎƭŜŀǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ άǎƛƎƴ ƻǳǘέ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘŜǊƳΦ  ! 
copy of the letter explaining this can be found on the school website. 
 
Please note that Year 11 hoodies are now available for collection from Student Services for those who 
ordered them. 
 
Buy-a-Brick off to Flying Start! 
Thank you to those parents and friends who have already ōƻǳƎƘǘ ŀ ΨōǊƛŎƪΩΦ  The scheme has been going just 
2 weeks and already it has raised in excess of £400.00!  Thanks to The Inmans, The Gowards, The 
Melabianaki Family, The Drakes, The Fearfields, The Nicholas Family, The Holfords, The Brewers, The Rice 
Family, The King Family, The Hall Families and The Wolleys to name but a few.  We really do appreciate all 
of your support! 
 
5ƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ƳŀǊƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊŜver!  All those 
taking part will have their own wooden brick in the new Science Centre. These will be placed in a beautiful 
space at the front of the building which will be dedicated to our supporters. Bricks are priced from £25.00 
and we really hope everyone will participate.  If you would like to buy a brick, or bricks, please download 
the form and return it to the school. Forms are also available from reception.   
 
Well done Harry! 
Harry Jones in year 11 competed in the Inter-District swimming championships representing North 
Hertfordshire at this competition. Harry swam in the 50m butterfly event and came 1st and also in the IM 
(individual medley) and placed 3rd. A fantastic achievement for him and a big well done from everyone at 
KTS. 

http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/docs/Letters/Y11_EXAMS___SIGNING_OUT_LETTER_2016.pdf
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/News/Buy-A-Brick/
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/News/Buy-A-Brick/


Junior Mathematics Challenge 
Well done to all those pupils in Year 7 and 8 who participated recently in the Leeds University Maths 
Challenge.  Congratulations to the 6 pupils who gained a gold award,  15 who gained a silver and the 24 
who gained a bronze.  Revae Tilbury and Tom Collinson have also qualified for the next round in June. 
 
Time to Wash Up!? 
Washing Up ς this must happen at least 3 times a day in most households.  What a perfect opportunity for 
the students to practice these vital life skills regularly.  Washing up individually and part of a team is a very 
important activity that must happen in all Food Technology practical lessons, however, this essential skill is 
missing from some students, especially those in Year 7.  Miss Theobald would like parents to encourage all 
your children to do the washing up at least once a week (not including using the dishwasher).  Clearing 
away rubbish, using the correct equipment for washing, scouring and drying utensils and tidying equipment 
away again are all skills that should be done in the correct order for hygiene and organisation 
understanding, necessary to complete food practical lessons on time.  Please try to motivate a reward for 
this if your child has done their work exceptionally well or if they complete it in under 10 minutes?  The 
quicker the students are at washing up the more time there is in lessons to make more challenging 
recipes!  Washing up used to be a family post-dinner activity, the only issue being who washed and who 
dried!! 
 
Library News 
Baldock Street Fair 
On the 14th May the library staff represented the school at the annual Baldock Street Fair. The stall 
followed a medieval theme, in keeping with the day. Visitors were invited to take part in a horrible histories 
style quiz, make a warty toad using recycled paperback books, and guess the number of bottle tops in a 
competition kindly donated by our EST department. 
 
We were delighted to be presented with the best stall award at the end of the day. A cash prize of £25! The 
library will be using the prize money to sponsor a brick as part of our science block fund raising initiative. 
 

   
 

 
 
 



 
GCSE English Literature Exam, Monday 23

rd
 May 

Year 11 pupils will be sitting their GCSE English Literature Exam on Monday 23
rd

 May.  
 
It is essential that they bring their texts to the exam as these will not be provided on the day. In the 
exam, pupils answer one question from óSection Aô, then they answer the extract based question in óSection 
Bô.  
 
Between now and Monday, pupils are advised to re-read their set texts, together with revising key 
characters, themes, moments, techniques and contexts so that they are fully prepared. 
 
We wish all our pupils the very best of luck. 
 
English Department. 

 
GCSE Media Exam, Tuesday, 24

th
 May 

 

Please can I remind all media students that they will need to have a pen, pencil, sharpener, rubber, ruler and 
colouring pencils in order to complete their design task in the exam on Tuesday 24th May.  
 
If anyone does not have these materials, please see Miss Baker before the day of the exam, and she can 
give them to you (limited number available, first come, first served) 
 
Good Luck ï Miss Baker 
 

Art News 
On Wednesday July 13th there will be an inspirational Art visit to Tate Modern, especially for the Year 9 
students that will be progressing on to GCSE Art. 
 
It will be a fantastic opportunity to explore the fabulous new extension to Tate Modern and the re-hang of 
the gallery collection. 
 
Letters should have been distributed to all eligible students by Friday 20th May but if necessary, copies are 
also available from the Art office. 
 
Dates for your diary: The annual GCSE/AS/A level Art & Photography Exhibition will be held in the Hall, 
from 4pm to 6.30pm on Wednesday 6th and Thursday 7th July. 
 
 
A chance to raise some many towards the New Science Building 

A new Stevenage Company Called  'Apple 
Box Recycle' , has approached KTS to collect 
'Apple" boxes from iPhone, iPads and 

Computers.  They will pay us for the empty boxes that can then be sold to companies that refurbish and sell 
on Apple products, using these boxes. 
 
If you have any unwanted, empty 'Apple product'  boxes lurking in cupboards, garage, loft etc. then please 
get them into school. There will be a box by the science prep room for the students to put them in.  We will 
keep this running until  Monday 13th June. So please use half term to seek out the boxes. 
 
Thanking you in advance, Chris Gough and the EST . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Apprenticeship opportunity 
Anyone interested in hairdressing or know of anyone 
who might be?  If so, please see the advert below.  
Topknots salon is a very busy salon situated in David 
Lloyd on the leisure park, Stevenage.  If you are 
interested please contact Janine direct or Mr White at 
school. 
 
 

 
PE Lost Property ς ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ōŜŜƴ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ŀ ǎƘƻŜ ƭŀǘŜƭȅΧΧΚ 
This is a constant issue in the PE Department! 
 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎȅǎǘŜƳΧ 
If there is an item of PE uniform left behind, the owner is informed by means of a slip of paper via their 
form tutor during Registration. The student is asked to come to PE to collect their lost item of clothing. If 
ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ƎƛǾŜƴ ŀ ǎƭƛǇ ƻŦ ǇŀǇŜǊΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ Ǝƻǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƻǎǘ ƛǘŜƳ hw ƛǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ƴŀƳŜŘΧΦΦ 
Un-named items of PE uniform are washed and returned to the box in the Boys/Girls changing rooms for 
use by those who forget to bring kit for lessons.  
 
Parents, we see a lot of un-named items remaining un-claimed!  If you are fed up of replacing lost PE kit, 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƭƭŀǊ ƻǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀōŜƭǎ Σ ǎƻŎƪ ǘƻǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƛƴŜǊ ǘongues. Laundry pens are 
brilliant for this. 
 
Please have a look at these photos of the latest batch of paired and odd trainers and boots, which are quite 
new, but un-named. They will be available for students to come and claim until Half Term, after which the 
odd shoes will be disposed of and the pairs will be made available as spares to be kept in the changing 
rooms. Hope this solves a few missing shoe mysteries in your house! 
 

   
 
If there is an item of School uniform left behind after a PE lesson or match, it is taken to the general lost 
property box next to the Print Room near Reception, whether it is named or not. 
 
 
Athletics Updates 
 
Last week we told you how we have started District League events for year 7 and 9, as well as County 
League for year 8 and 10. 
 
Check out the PE pages on the website for the updated scoring for the county league comp. You may 
remember we are aiming to get in the top 8 which would mean we would qualify for the County plate 
Finals, which would be a huge achievement! 
 

http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/Learning/Herts-Schools-Athletics-League-2016/


 
Jazz Spectacular! 

[ŀǎǘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ WŀȊȊ {ǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊ ǿŀǎ ƛƴŘŜŜŘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ   Always a popular event at the Baldock 
CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭΣ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ǿŀǎ ƻƴŎŜ again a sell-out. 
 
The audience were treated to performances by the KTS Big Band and the KTS Jazz Group, with vocal 
performances from Charlotte Brosnan, Rachel Dawson, Tim Litchfield & Barney Taylor, Felix Shaw and Ylana 
Schafer-Thomson.    Special mention must also go to Barney Taylor, Charlie Palinkas and James Luk for 
individual instrumental performances. 
 
Congratulations to everyone who took part and for making it such an enjoyable evening. 
 

 
 

   
 

   
 

Thank you to Steve Drayton (07737 653038) for the fabulous photographs. 
To see more or to order prints, visit  his website Stephen Drayton Photography  

 

 
 

http://www.onlinepictureproof.com/stephendraytonphotography


 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 


